Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday October 20th. 2014 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr A Armstrong,
 Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks,
Mr S Williams, Mrs.R.Scarff
 
Police, Mr D. Roper, 
Apologies:
Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), Mr B Coe, Mr D Fortescue, Mr S Fidler
a) Public Participation one member of the public present. No matters to discuss.

b) Police Report PC Andy Dye reported that four offences had been recorded during February. He was particularly concerned at the increase in thefts of tools from vans. The next SNAP meeting would be in Horsford Church Room on Nov.6th. at 7.00 p.m.
c) County and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that the County Council’s main priority at the moment was setting the budgets for 2015/16 and examining in detail the costs of all services provided. There was nothing to report at District level.

d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler reported that, due to the change of ownership, the work on the engine testing facility had been re-tendered and was now expected to start in November for completion in May.

e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest









Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group



Mr.J.Matthewson
Grass cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee


Mr.R.Wilks

Grass cutting





Mr.S.Williams

Proprietor Elm Farm
3. Minutes of the meeting on September 15th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that Mr.Armstrong, Mrs.Sherman, Mr.McDonnell and himself had undergone training for visual inspection of the play equipment. He had issued a check list and a rota for fortnightly inspections. Mr.Squires from Broadland DC would give a short presentation at the November meeting on neighbourhood plans. The West Lane cemetery had been tidied by church volunteers. He thanked Mr.Armstrong for a map showing the location of the tree saplings on Newton Park together with the gaps which Norse had agreed to fill.

5. Planning no objection was raised to a chimney removal at 128 Old Norwich Road

6. Co-option Mr.Malcolm McDonnell was co-opted to fill the vacancy. The Clerk would write to Mrs.Hampton to thank her for putting her name forward.

7. Play Area Inspections The Council received the annual inspection report commissioned from David Bracey and noted it’s recommendations. It was decided to defer any action on the safety surfacing beneath the swings until all options had been explored. Sovereign would be attending the next day to carry out some minor remedial work mentioned in the report. The Clerk was asked to look into the possibility of employing a molecatcher at Newton Park.
8. Newton Park The Council discussed at length the items of income and expenditure related to the Newton Park project and concluded that there was not any scope for further expenditure at this time.

9. Bus Shelter Cleaning The Clerk presented three quotations for a cleaning contract. The Council accepted the offer of Mrs.Rodgers to clean the shelters until the next meeting when the matter would be given further consideration to determine the need and frequency of cleaning. The Clerk would inform Aquawash that their contract would terminate on October 28th.

10. Memorial The plans submitted by Mr.Lamb for a headstone in the Blind Lane cemetery were approved.

11. Finance Regulations The appointment of a finance group was deferred until November.

12. Cemetery Management Course The Council agreed to pay for the Clerk’s attendance (£30) in January.

13. Accounts passed for payment








J.Graves

Salary (inc. PAYE)



£489.67


J.Graves

Postage (July – Sept.)


£14.40


Broadland DC
Bin Emptying




£320.32


E-ON


Footway lighting (inc. VAT)


£91.63


Pearce & Kemp
Lighting maintenance (inc. VAT)

£235.98

Aquawash

Bus Shelter cleaning


£96.00


David Bracey

Play area inspection (inc.VAT)

£210.00

Norse


Grounds maintenance (inc.VAT)

£1156.60

Horsford Public Pits
Annual rent




£50.00
14. Correspondence











The Clerk had received a letter on the NCC Parish Partnership scheme which would be placed on the Nov. agenda. A quote of £260 + VAT had been received from Norse to cut the cemetery hedge. Mr.Matthewson and Mr.Cushing volunteered to carry out this work.
15. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Mr.Armstrong asked for some amendments to entries on the website. He also asked if the draft minutes could be published. This was agreed after the Clerk assured members that they would be headed “draft to be confirmed”. Mrs.Rodgers asked whether NCC could be contacted regarding more effective traffic calming in the Warren. Mr.Matthewson gave the clerk and Mr.Armstrong a key to the lock on the double gates at Newton Park and asked for keyholder notices to be displayed at both Newton and Horsham parks. A light in Waterloo Close was still defective. Potholes were reported in Newton Street and at the junction of Back Street and Crown Road.

16. Next Council Meeting Monday Nov.17th. at St.Faiths Centre at 7.30 p.m.
